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Comments: I am writing to express my concerns regarding the Forest Service's proposed process for identifying

old growth through #65356, particularly how it may be skewed and not entirely aligned with scientific principles

and actual habitat characteristics. Additionally, I would like to bring attention to the potential consequences of the

ban on old growth harvesting, specifically in relation to increased fire danger and catastrophic fire risks.

Firstly, it is essential to emphasize the importance of adhering to scientifically sound methods when identifying

old growth. The current process appears to lack a comprehensive consideration of habitat type characteristics.

Old growth ecosystems are complex and dynamic, encompassing various flora and fauna interactions that

contribute to their unique ecological value. It is crucial to base identification processes on a thorough

understanding of these characteristics, integrating the latest scientific research to ensure accuracy.

Moreover, the reliance on a standard nondescript DBH size breakouts as a primary criterion for identifying old

growth is concerning. This method oversimplifies the complexity of ecosystems and neglects the diverse factors

that contribute to the health and biodiversity of these areas while also turning a blind eye to multiple use

mandates which also include timber harvesting. A more nuanced and scientifically informed approach is needed

to accurately identify and protect old growth habitats without relying on emotion fueled litigious environmental

groups claiming to be conservation groups.  

Furthermore, I would like to draw attention to the potential unintended consequences of banning old growth

harvesting. While the intention behind such bans is often rooted in conservation efforts, it is essential to consider

the impact on fire management. The accumulation of ladder fuels and the reduction of age class breaks resulting

from the cessation of old growth harvests can significantly increase the risk of catastrophic fires.

Ladder fuels create pathways for fires to escalate into the canopy, leading to more severe and difficult-to-control

wildfires. Additionally, a lack of age class breaks hinders the natural fire management cycle, increasing the

likelihood of large-scale, destructive fires. It is crucial to strike a balance between conservation efforts and

responsible forest management to mitigate the risks associated with uncontrolled wildfires.

I urge the Forest Service to reevaluate its current methods for identifying old growth, incorporating a more

scientifically rigorous approach that considers the intricate habitat characteristics of these ecosystems.

Additionally, it is crucial to reassess the potential impacts of old growth harvesting bans on fire danger and

incorporate sustainable practices that maintain a healthy and resilient forest ecosystem.

I appreciate your attention to these matters and look forward to any efforts to enhance the alignment of forest

management policies with scientific principles.

 


